Site Report — Igiugig School — February, 2022

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Kristin Henke, Head Teacher
and LPSD School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

Our 3rd/4th Grade Battle of the Books team placed 2nd in Districts despite two team members being in
quarantine.

Students here have been very involved in planting seeds and preparing and visiting the successful village
greenhouse over the years, but this was their first experience with forcing, planting, and growing flowering
bulbs. Now daffodils are in bloom in our classroom.

Personnel

Andyn Gunlik is back to teaching two classes of Yugtun (Yup'ik language) each day. She is also available as a
substitute teacher and aide for the rest of the day as needed.
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Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

Middle School students are working on revising their Educational Plans, meeting standards in Employability
and Technology as they create Google sheets to record their plans.

Students continued their academic learning with materials prepared by teachers during days in quarantine.
Daily phone calls and/or emails from teachers helped students to feel less isolated.

Mr. Bill's Middle School and High School Progress:

Aiden just recently passed his level 8 EoL WR assessment (great essay on a WWI hero).

Shea and Seth passed level 6 EoL RE assessments (Shea actually received advance marks).

Aiden is well into a Personal Finance (consumer math) course to satisfy a MA12 requirement.

Keil, Colton, and Aiden are mid-way through an excellent Al course (from CODE.org) as part of their TE work.
All students are actively working on some phase of reading and writing EoL assessments.

Technology Progress

Our two new students and two more of our kindergarten students received iPads to use for learning at
school.

Facility Update

The new teacher duplex continues to take shape towards completion this coming summer.

LSAC Activity

No meeting this month

Volunteer Report

We are so grateful for substitute cooks and custodial help during support staff absences. Our Yup'ik language
instruction is back with the return of Andyn from Kipnuk. Quyana, Andyn!

Professional Development

Betsy, our aide, attended DEED Literacy Training in January.

Pupil Attendance

Our enrollment has climbed to 25 students with the addition of a 2nd grade student and a 4th grade
student.

Student and Staff Safety

Safety precautions are in place to prevent the spread of COVID among staff and students.

Subsistence Calendar
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We are on track to complete our objectives within the timeframe allotted

Other
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